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Sevenoaks

DISTRICT COUNCIL

Despatched: 13.11.12

SEVENOAKS DISTRICT KENT LOCALITY BOARD

21 November 2012 at 7.00 pm

Conference Room, Argyle Road, Sevenoaks

AGENDA

Membership

Chairman: Clir. Fleming Vice-Chairman: Clir. Brookbank

District Councillors Members

Cllrs Mrs. Bosley, Ms. Chetram, Clark, Davison, Ramsay and Searles

The County Councillors for the 7 County Electoral Divisions representing the Sevenoaks District:

County Cllrs. Brazier, Chard, Gough, Lake, London and Parry

Apologies for Absence.

1.

Minutes
Minutes of the meeting of the Board held on 24
September 2012.

Declarations of Interest
Any interests not already registered.

Education
Letter From Cllr Mike Whiting regarding provision in the
District

Libraries
Verbal update

Youth
A verbal update will be provided regarding successful
tenderers and a report will be tabled.

Health
Verbal update

Pages Contact

(Pages 1-4)

(Pages 5 - 6)

Sue Sparks KCC
Tel: 08458 247 247

Andy Jones KCC
Tel: 08458 247 247



7. Troubled Families Lesley Bowles
Verbal update Tel: 01732 227335

Angela Slaven KCC
Tel: 08458 247 247

8. Community Plan Lesley Bowles
Summary of emerging priorities Tel: 01732 227335

EXEMPT ITEMS
(At the time of preparing this agenda, there were no exempt items. During any such items which
may arise, the meeting is likely NOT to be open to the public.)

To assist in the speedy and efficient despatch of business, Members wishing to obtain factual
information on items included on the Agenda are asked to enquire of the appropriate Director or
Contact Officer named on a report prior to the day of the meeting.

Should you require a copy of this agenda or any of the reports listed on it in another format
please do not hesitate to contact the Democratic Services Team as set out below.

For any other queries concerning this agenda or the meeting please contact:

The Democratic Services Team (01732 227241)
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SEVENOAKS DISTRICT KENT LOCALITY BOARD

Minutes of the meeting held on 24 September 2012 commencing at 7.00 pm

Present:  Clir. Fleming (Chairman)
County ClIr. Brookbank (Vice-Chairman)
District ClIrs. Mrs. Bosley, Clark, Davison and Searles.
County CllIrs. Brazier, Chard and London.

Apologies for absence were received from Clirs. Ms. Chetram, Gough, Lake,
Parry and Ramsay

8. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

9. Minutes
Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting of the Sevenoaks District Kent Locality
Board held on 5 July 2012 be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct

record.

10. Update on Library Discussions

The Board welcomed both the Kent County Council (KCC) Strategic Manager and the
Project Manger of Libraries, Registration and Archives to the meeting.

The Strategic Manager confirmed that meetings had now either taken place or were
scheduled to discuss future library service provision for each of the libraries in the
District. The discussions held so far had shown the public were willing to get engaged
and discuss future library provision. Members welcomed the meetings and aim to find
local solutions to meeting the library budget rather than to close libraries. However the
Officer was asked that the Board be provided with information regarding those libraries
which were outside the District but were close to its borders.

In response to a question, the Strategic Manager stated that the meetings would likely
continue until the end of October and that the savings being discussed would not be
brought in until the financial years 2014/15 and 2015/16. However, other savings
would be brought in for the coming year. The Vice-Chairman proposed some capital
investment, for example in IT, could be required to make savings over the longer term

The Strategic Manager confirmed she would advise Members of what would be done with
the Edenbridge Library which would soon be replaced in the new Edenbridge Centre.

11. Update on Troubled Families

The KCC Director of Service Improvement explained that there were 2,560 identified
Troubled Families across the county and 1,082 would be targeted for assistance in the
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first year of the programme. 62 of the 1,082 families were identified within the
Sevenoaks District. The Government had agreed to fund £4,000 for services to each of
these families with 80% of the sum being paid in advance and the sum dependent upon
performance. Kent County Council had already received £2.8million.

Local Project Managers would be appointed to act as lynchpin between KCC and
districts. They would take on the responsibility and ease the burden of bureaucracy from
others. Their role in delivery would be important given that payment from the Department
for Communities and Local Government was part-dependent upon performance. The
Project Mangers could be drawn from district councils by secondment if this were
considered helpful and this could make the appointment process more speedy.

KCC advised of the potential opportunity for the appointment of 2 Family Intervention
Practitioners (FIPs) for the Sevenoaks District. The FIP would aim to reduce the
duplication of work sometimes found in the most complex cases. The FIP would focus on
ensuring a few critical agencies were engaged to address the most pressing needs
identified by the family. The FIP would hold a caseload of approximately five cases at one
time. It was hoped the FIPs could be appointed within a couple of months through the
commissioning process.

The Sevenoaks District Council (SDC) Head of Community Development advised that the
local Project Board had been set up and held three meetings. Other agencies had shown
interest in joining the local Project Board, including Kent Fire and Rescue, the Probation
Service and charitable groups. The processes needed to take the work forward included
using the Common Assessment Framework for each family and holding a Team around
the Family Action Plan. Training was wanted by those involved to ensure that there was
sufficient capacity to undertake the assessments. A Project Manager would be welcomed
as soon as possible. 3 FIPs were considered as appropriate for the Sevenoaks District as
was an administrative function. The Officer from KCC advised a business case could be
submitted outlining the case for the number of FIPs required. The allocation of the FIP
was needed to address high end families while the other needs identified in the families
could continue to be met by existing agencies working differently.

In response to a Member’s concern the KCC Director of Service Improvement clarified
that families would be given contact details for the FIP and the work would be responsive
to family need. She also explained that FIPs would act with a clear action plan and would
try to get the families engaged with other agencies over time. This would allow the FIP
gradually to disengage from the family.

The Chairman emphasised that FIPs should not be recruited in the same way as social
workers as different qualities would be needed so they could relate more to the Troubled
Families.

12. Youth Transformation

The SDC Head of Community Development confirmed 13 bids had been received for
services in the Sevenoaks District. There would be a meeting of the Young People’s Panel
on 29 September 2012 to make an appraisal before consideration by a sub-group of the
present Board, due to meet on 18 October 2012. A further report would bring together
the evaluations from across the county and would be presented to the Youth
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Transformation Project Board at the end of October. The final decision on tenders would
be made by the KCC Cabinet Member for Customer and Communities.

13. Update on Health Arrangements

The SDC Head of Community Development confirmed that a decision had been made on
19 September 2012 that Health and Wellbeing Board Sub-Committees ought be based
on Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) boundaries rather than district boundaries. This
meant that the Sevenoaks District would be covered by separate Sub-Committees for
Dartford, Gravesham and Swanley and West Kent and Weald. Within Kent only
Sevenoaks and Swale Districts faced this situation.

Although the Sevenoaks District Health Action Team had renamed itself a Health and
Wellbeing Board this would now need to be reconsidered.

The Chairman noted the possible difficulties faced by residents of the District who
received different healthcare provisions depending on the CCG they were covered by. The
situation was not ideal but the Council would need to ensure it provided a consistent
message across the two Health and Wellbeing Sub-Committees. This could involve
having a single District-wide body which provided a single view to each Sub-Committee.
The Vice-Chairman noted the District had already experienced a similar divide in the
provision of care for the elderly.

It was announced that the Chief Executive of Darent Valley Hospital would be giving a
presentation on 24 October 2012 at 6pm for SDC Members on the possible merger
between Dartford and Gravesham NHS Trust with the Medway NHS Foundation Trust. A
District Councillor who represented Swanley Christchuch and Swanley Village noted such
a merger could affect the proposed Sub-Committee boundaries.

The Kent Community Health NHS Trust was running a consultation on becoming a
foundation trust and the consultation was due to close on 22 October 2012.

14. Any Other Business

There was no other business.

THE MEETING WAS CONCLUDED AT 8.07 PM

CHAIRMAN
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Mike Whiting - Member for Swale Central W
Cabinet Member for Education, Leéarning-and - Skills—

Cllr Peter Fleming Sessions House
Leader County Hall
Sevenoaks District Council Maidstone
Council Offices Kent ME14 1XQ
Argyle Road Fax: (01622) 694305
Sevenoaks
TN13 1HG Direct Dial/Ext: (01622) 694296
E-Mail: Mike Whiting@kent.gov.uk
Ask For: Mr Mike Whiting.
Date: 1* November 2012

Further to the recent discussions between Sevenoaks District and Kent County Council, [ write to invite
you and your Locality Board to take an active interest and be the lead group in reviewing that part of
Kent's Commissioning Plan for Education Provision that pertains to Sevenoaks District.

You will be aware that Kent County Council (KCC) has recently published the first iteration of Kent’s
Commissioning Plan for Education Provision. It is intended that the plan is reviewed every six months
by the Education Cabinet Commiittee at KCC and updated fully and reissued each October. Thank you to
you, your colleagues and officers in assisting in formulating the plan during the first part of this year.
Your assistance was much appreciated, and contributed greatly to the accuracy of the forecast numbers

within the plan.

As discussed, KCC has a duty to ensure and commission adequate supply of school places, including
early years, primary, secondary and special school provision. While the duty clearly lies with KCC, I am
firmly of the belief that local knowledge in these issues is vital if we are to ensure that education
provision really takes account of and meets local need and reflects parents' preferences. My request is for
your Board, or a sub-comunittee of it, to acquaint itself fully with the current requirements, as set out in
the Plan, and to review them against local pressures such as new housing developments, changes to the
migrant population, ete. I would ask that your Board makes recommendations to me, to be reported to
the Education Cabinet Committee at KCC in April, and again in September. Those recommendations
would form the basis of any revised numbers in the Commissioning Plan to be re-published in October.
Officer support for the review process will be provided by Simon Webb (Area Education Officer for
West Kent), and Nigel Smith (KCC’s Head of Development) or a member of Nigel’s team in KCC's
regeneration department.

I would welcome the opportunity to attend your next Locality Board meeting, if you think it would be
useful, to take say half an hour to introduce your Members to the plan and the revision process. I look
forward to working with you and thank you for your interest in this vital matter.

With best wishes

Mike Whiting
Cabinet Member for Education, Learning and Skills
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